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Thank you for your interest in the newsletter for the Orange County Clerk-

Recorder Department. Weôll be bringing you periodic updates on the latest 

news and information regarding the department. I am honored and privileged 

to serve as your County Clerk-Recorder.  

 

 Please contact my office by phone at (714) 834-2500 or visit us at more infor-

mation. 

         

Sincerely, 
 

Hugh Nguyen 

County Clerk-Recorder 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SATURDAY HOURS  
PLANNED FOR AUGUST 27 

 

The Clerk-Recorder Department will once 
again open its doors to the public on      
August 27, 2016 for its once-a-month    
Saturday hours.   

The departmentôs branch offices in     
Fullerton, Laguna Hills and the Old County 
Courthouse will be open from 10 am to 3 
pm. Customers will be able to obtain    
marriage licenses, have marriage          
ceremonies performed, submit passport 
applications and obtain vital and official 
records. 

 

 

 

 

The Orange County Archives will also be open from 10 am to 3 pm. The Archives are located 
in the basement of the Old County Courthouse in Santa Ana.  

For more information about our Saturday hours, please visit us at: 

www.ocrecorder.com 

  

Thank you for your interest in the Orange County Clerk-Recorder                 
Departmentôs newsletter. We will be bringing you periodic updates on the    
latest news, information and events affecting the department. I am honored 
and privileged to serve as your county clerk-recorder. Please contact my office 
at (714) 834-2500 or visit www.ocrecorder.com for more information about the 
department or the services provided to the public. 

     Sincerely, 

            Hugh Nguyen 

                           County Clerk-Recorder 

  

FBN Filing System Gets a 

Reboot 

 

Jorge Ramos, from our North County 
Branch Office, assists customers during one 
of the departmentôs Saturday openings at 

the Old County Courthouse. 

http://WWW.OCRECORDER.COM
http://WWW.OCARCHIVES.COM
http://www.ocrecorder.com/


NEWS AND UPDATES 

CLERK-RECORDER TO GIVE FBN FILING SYSTEM A REBOOT 

Clerk-Recorder Hugh Nguyen is pleased to announce the implementation a new a      
program that will streamline and simplify the application used for filing fictitious business 
name statements. The new software will replace the current application which is not very 
user friendly. The new software is built on the latest Microsoft technology and will          
increase the efficiency for both customers and staff. 

The new application should reduce the time it takes customers  to complete the            
application. The current application has caused many customers to call the departmentôs 
information line leading to 20 minute phone calls that slow down the departmentôs         
information line. 

The overhaul is set to begin in August and should be fully in place and ready for the pub-
lic to use within a month. 



COMMUNITY OUTREACH 

CLERK-RECORDER PARTICIPATES IN UNVEILING OF STATUE 

On July 8, Clerk-Recorder Hugh Nguyen attended the unveiling of the statue of Miguel    

Hidalgo, Mexicoôs founding father, at Mile Square Park in Fountain Valley. The event was 

coordinated by Supervisor Andrew Do, First District, who organized the project at Mile 

Square Park to honor champions of democratic values. Consul of Mexico Mario Cuevas, 

helped coordinate the event  and participated in the unveiling of the statue. Several other 

community leaders participated in the event. 

Clerk-Recorder Hugh Nguyen was honored to attend the event.  

Clerk-Recorder Hugh Nguyen at unveiling of Miguel Hidalgoôs statue.  



A MESSAGE FROM CLERK-RECORDER HUGH NGUYEN 

Clerk-Recorder Hugh Nguyen 

Hello, my name is Hugh Nguyen. I am honored to serve as your  

Orange County Clerk-Recorder. As you may know, we offer many 

services that benefit Orange County residents and families at all 

four of our convenient locations, including; issuing birth, death and     

marriage certificates, passport services, registering notaries public 

and real property recordings. 

We were the first county in the nation to record 7 million real       

property records electronically. We have been offering special    

Saturday hours for the past three years, for which we received a 

2014 Merit Award from the California Association of Counties as 

well as a 2015 Achievement Award from the National Association 

of Counties. 

I attribute this success to my hard-working staff. I am proud to have 

the best county employees. I enjoy watching them provide great  

customer service. They help keep the departmentôs operations    

running smoothly. I will be introducing one of my staff members 

here and on our  Facebook page, so that you may get to know   

every one of my superstar employees. We are all here to serve you 

and we are proud to serve our County. 

Here to Serve ï David  

 

 
  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Today I would like to introduce you to David. David began working for 

the County in 2005. He started working as an intern for the Administra-

tive Support Unit and was later hired as a full time office specialist. He 

has worked in almost every unit in the department since and is current-

ly the departmentôs public information officer 

David is responsible for keeping staff up to date with the latest depart-

ment news, as well as conducting outreach to other county agencies 

and the public. He also serves as the departmentôs custodian of rec-

ords. David fields all calls from the media and the public. He helps au-

thor and coordinates most of the departmentôs agenda staff reports and 

press releases. He also manages the departmentôs websites and social 

media. David takes on any projects he may be needed for and assists 

with a multitude of other tasks as needed. I am grateful to have David 

on my staff. 

Here to Serve ï Lauren 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Today I would also like to introduce you to Lauren Morfin. 
Lauren began working for the County in 2015. She started as 
an extra-help clerk and worked at the departmentôs South 
County Branch Office in Laguna Hills. She helped customers 
by performing marriage ceremonies, issuing marriage licens-
es and vital records, processing fictitious business name 
statements, accepting real property recordings, registering 
notaries public and much more. 
 
Lauren recently joined the departmentôs Administrative Sup-
port Unit where she coordinates outreach events and helps 
with the logistics of all public outreach. She also  assists with 
managing the departmentôs websites and   social media. She 
also takes on other administrative duties as needed. I am 
grateful to have Lauren on my staff.   
Lauren is here to serve you. 


